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To His Excellency the Right Honourable Baron Stanley of Preston
G.C.B., P.C., Governor-General of Canada.

’

MAy 1T PLEASE YOUR EXCELLENCY :—

We beg leave respectfully to present to Your Excellency, as
Visitor of the University, under the Royal Charter, the follow-
ing Report of the history and statistics of the University and
its Faculties and Affiliated Institutions, in the educational year
ending December 31st, 1891.

We have had in the past year to deplore the removal by
death of two members of the University who have long
occupied useful and important positions.

Dr. Richard J. MacDonnell, B.A.,, M.D., professor of
Clinical Medicine, though for some years professor of Hy-
giene, had occupied the former chair for only two years, with
very much ability and acceptance, and was specially char-
acterized by his earnest enthusiasm in his work and by his
kindly interest in the welfare of students. His early death is
a matter of deep regret not only to his colleagues in the
Faculty of Medicine, but to all connected with the University.




